Bahasa Inggris SMP/MTs

DOKUMEN NEGARA SANGAT RAHASIA

3



Nama	::;	oria (Le	RATES REAK	
No Pese	rta :		133-5	

1. This text is for the following question.

Please Keep the lavatory Clean

For the next user

What does the notice mean?

- A. We should keep the lavatory.
- B. The lavatory must be kept clean by any user.
- C. We have to clean the lavatory.
- D. The lavatory user is pleased to clean it.

The following text is for questions 2 and 3.

Northeastern University	Center for Academic Services Arts and Sciences Department
September 23, 2012	and the second s
Center for Academic Student Services	To all undergraduate and graduate students of Arts and Sciences Department
Meserve Hall 617 373 3980 cas@ncu.cdu Visit Our Website www.northeastern.edu	There will be an open dialogue for students and members of the committee discussing Arts and Sciences Department and Academic Research Journal on September 26 th , 4:30-6:00 p.m., in 31B Currie Student Center Attached is a list of published Academic Journals. For more information, please visit our website: http://www.northeastern.edu/collegestructure/ by attending this dialogue, hopefully you will understand more about Academic Journal.
	(This meeting has been rescheduled from September 21st)

- 2. From the text, we can see that
 - A. the committee will not attend the dialogue
 - B. every student of the department is invited
 - C. the dialogue is only for special students only
 - D. there has not been any change on the dialogue schedule

DÖKUMEN NEGARA SANGAT RAHASIA

4



Bahasa Inggris SMP/MTs

3. "..., hopefully you will understand ..."

The underlined word refers to all

- A. students in the Arts and Sciences Department
- B. students in Northeastern University
- C. undergraduates in Arts and Sciences Department
- D. students of Arts and Sciences and committee

The following text is for questions 4 to 6.

AUDITIONS "PROOF"

by David Auburn
Winner of the 2001 Pulitzer Prize

and Tony Award for BEST PLAY
WEDS. Sept. 7th

WEDS. Sept. 7th THURS. Sept. 8th

McDowell High Auditorium 3:30 pm to 5:00 pm

Open to any McDowell County Student grades 9 thru 12

No prepared text needed

- 4. What does the text about?
 - Search for a movie actors.
 - B. The winner of Pulitzer Prize
 - C. The audition for *Proof* play.
 - D. McDowell School auditorium.
- 5. Which statement can be found in the text?
 - A. The audition is only for students grade 12.
 - B. The students can bring the texts with them.
 - C. David Auburn is the winner of 2001 Pulitzer Prize.
 - D. . McDowell won the Tony Award for Best Play.
- 6. "Tony award for best play"

The underlined word is similar in meaning to

- A. drama
- B. game
- C. theater
- D. performance





Bahasa Inggris SMP/MTs

The following text is for questions 7 and 8.



- 7. What does the AMSEC EST Series Safety box have?
 - A. Finger print safe.
 - B. Featuring Card.
 - C. · Biometric Lock.
 - D. Touch Screen Lock.
- 8. Which one of the following information is found in the ads?
 - A. None of the AMSEC Safety boxes has biometric lock.
 - B. AMSEC Safety box of IRC 1412 has electronic lock.
 - C. AMSEC Biometric Lock cannot be installed on most AMSEC Safety.
 - D. The new AMSEC EST Series Safes have electronic lock.

The following text is for questions 9 and 10.

SEMARANG – SURABAYA RAILWAY TIME TABLE

Train	Departure (Semarang)	Arrival (Surabaya)
Eastern Sun	7.30 am	3.00 pm
Arya Triwangsa	9.30 pm	5.00 am
Fajar Express	5.30 am	1.00 pm
Midnight Express	10.30 pm	6.00 am

- 9. Which train travels the earliest from Semarang?
 - A. Eastern Sun.
 - B. Arya Triwangsa.
 - C. Midnight Express.
 - D. Fajar Express.
- 10. From the text, we can conclude that
 - A. three trains leave in the morning
 - B. Midnight express leaves at midnight
 - C. Fajar express arrives in the morning
 - D.* two trains arrive in the morning





Bahasa Inggris SMP/MTs

The following text is for questions 11 to 13.

Dear Mira,

Hi, How are you there? I hope you are fine as usual. Mira, I am writing to tell you my experience as a voluntary worker in school. We cleaned the area around our school, mowed the grass and bushes behind our classroom and repainted walls.

As the chairman of the students organization (OSIS), together with our committee members, we planned and discussed the right time to do this voluntary work. After a long discussion, finally we agreed to hold it last Saturday.

On that day, fortunately we did not have to study as we had just finished our final examination. So, while waiting for our teachers who were busy writing our 'report book' and with the help of Pak Bejo we did it. We were having a good time because we could play while we were working. I wished you could join us at that time.

What about you? How do you spend your free time at school? How's your Karate group at school? I hope to hear from you, write me soon, Thanks.

Best Wishes, Seno

- 11. What is the letter about?
 - A. · Cleaning the school.
 - B. Writing the report.
 - C. Final examination.
 - D. Voluntary work.
- 12. Who was busy writing the report book?
 - A. Mira.
 - B. Pak Bejo.
 - C. Teachers.
 - D. Seno.
- 13. Why were the students happy while they were working?
 - A. They could repainted freely.
 - B. The teachers were busy writing report.
 - C. * They could play while working.
 - D. The garden was very clean.





Bahasa Inggris SMP/MTs

The following text is for questions 14 to 17.

A Basic Recipe for Fried Rice

Ingredients:

- 2 large eggs
- 1 teaspoon salt
- salt and pepper to taste
- 4 tablespoons cooking oil or as needed
- 3 cups cooked rice
- 1-2 tablespoons light soy sauce or oyster sauce, as desired

Steps:

- 1. Lightly beat the eggs with salt and pepper.
- 2. Heat a wok and add 2 tablespoons of cooking oil. When the oil is hot, pour the eggs. Stir, until it is lightly scrambled but not too dry. Remove the eggs and clean out the wok.
- 3. Add another 2 tablespoons of cooking oil. Add the rice and stir-fry for a few minutes, using a wooden spatula. Put soy sauce as desired.
- 4. Add the scrambled egg back into the pan. Mix thoroughly. Serve hot.
- 14. How should you serve the fried rice best? By...
 - A. adding the scrambled egg.
 - B. stirring it for a few minutes.
 - C. adding 2 tablespoons oil.
 - D. serving the fried rice hot.
- 15. How much rice do we need in this recipe?
 - A. 1 teaspoon.
 - B. 2 tablespoons.
 - C. 3 cups.
 - D. 4 tablespoons.
- 16. "Lightly beat the eggs..." (step 1)

The underlined word means....

- A. crack
- B. . mix
- C. fry
- D. cook
- 17. "... until it is lightly scrambled ..." (step 2)

The underlined word refers to....

- A. * oil
- B. salt
- C. rice
- D. egg





Bahasa Inggris SMP/MTs

The following text is for questions 18 to 21.

Garuda Wisnu Kencana or GWK Culture Park is a tourist destination statue of Lord Vishnu. Located on Jl. Raya Uluwatu, Jimbaran Village, Badung Regency of Bali Province. It is just 25 minutes away from Denpasar airport or Nusa Dua.

Garuda Wisnu Kencana is a prestigious project built in Bali with a 150-meter-tall statue that was planned to be the center of International events of performances, exhibitions, and others.

- 18. Where is the big statue located?
 - A. ' In Jimbaran Village.
 - B. In Nusa Dua district.
 - C. Near Denpasar airport.
 - D. In exhibition center.
- 19. GWK considered as prestigious project because
 - A. it is planned to be the center of international events
 - B. it has 150 -meter- tall Lord Vishnu Statue
 - C. v it is a tourist destination in Bali island
 - D. it is visited by many foreign tourists
- 20. What is the first paragraph about?
 - A. GWK is a tourist destination in Bali.
 - B. Badung regency is a tourist destination.
 - C. Denpasar airport has strategic location.
 - D. A prestigious project is built in Bali.
- 21. "Garuda Wisnu Kencana is a <u>prestigious</u> project built in Bali ..." (paragraph 2)
 The underlined word means
 - A. different
 - B. famous
 - C. common
 - D. reputable

The following text is for questions 22 to 26.

The cycle rick-shaw is a small-scale local means of transport; it is also known by a variety of other names such as pedicab, bikecab, cyclo, becak, or trishaw or, simply rickshaw which also refers to auto rickshaws pulled by a person on foot. Cycle rickshaws are human-powered, a type of tricycle designed to carry passengers in addition to the driver. They are often used on a hire basis. Cycle rickshaws are widely used in major cities around the world, but most commonly in cities of South, Southeast and East Asia.

Cycle rickshaws in Indonesia are called becak. Becak was considered an icon of the capital city of Jakarta prior to its ban in the 1970s. Citing concerns of public order, the city government forbade them on the city's main streets. However, many becaks still operate near slums throughout the city. Attempts at reinforcing the ban resulted in large-scale seizures of the vehicle in the late 1990s and in 2007.

- 22. What is the text about? A
 - A. modern vehicle
 - B. · traditional vehicle
 - C. four-wheeled vehicle
 - D. modern transportation





Bahasa Inggris SMP/MTs

- 23. Where can rickshaw be found in Indonesia?
 - A. In the village.
 - B. In rural areas.
 - C. In major cities.
 - D. In the countryside.
- 24. According to the text, we know that
 - A. becak is always pulled by a person on foot
 - B. becak is forbidden by government on the city's main streets
 - C. the government allows becak to operate on every city's street
 - D. many becaks still operate on the city's main streets
- 25. What is the main idea of the second paragraph?
 - A. Becaks were considered an icon of Jakarta.
 - B. The government forbids becaks on main streets.
 - C. Many becaks are still operating in the city.
 - D. The original name of becak is rickshaws.
- 26. From the text, we can conclude that
 - A. becak is a modern vehicle
 - B. government allows becaks in cities
 - C. becak doesn't operate in main street
 - D. . becak only operates in the village

The following text is for questions 27 to 30.

Helen Adams Keller was born as a healthy child on June 27th, 1880, to Captain Arthur H. and Kate Adams Keller of Tuscumbia. At the tender age of 19 months, she was stricken with a severe illness which left her blind and deaf.

At the age of six, the half-wild, deaf and blind girl was taken to see Dr. Alexander Graham Bell by her parents. From this visit, Helen met her teacher, Anne Mansfield Sullivan. She was so gifted that by the end of August, in six months, she knew 625 words, learned Braille and learned to write shortly afterward.

By the age of 10, Helen had mastered Braille as well as the manual alphabet and even learned to use the typewriter. By the time she was 16, Helen could speak well enough to go to preparatory school and to college. In 1904, she graduated "cum laude" from Radcliffe College. The teacher stayed with her through those years, interpreting lectures and class discussion for her.

Helen Keller became one of world's most remarkable women. She dedicated her life to improve the conditions of the blind and the deaf-blind around the world, lecturing in more than 25 countries on the five major continents. Wherever she appeared, she brought new courage to millions of blind people.

- 27. How did Helen Keller meet her teacher?
 - A. They met each other at Radcliffe College.
 - B. Her parents took her to Alexander Graham Bell.
 - C. She met Ms. Sullivan after her parents took her to Dr. Bell.
 - D. * Ms. Sullivan became Keller's teacher after getting an award.





Bahasa Inggris SMP/MTs

28. From the text, we can conclude that

- A. Anne Sullivan accompanied Helen Keller at school
- B. Alexander Graham Bell was Anne Sullivan's relative
- C. Helen Keller can only read and write in Braille
- D. Alexander Graham Bell was Helen Keller's teacher

29. What is the main idea of paragraph four?

- A. Hellen Keller became one of remarkable women in history.
- B. Hellen Keller became an inspiration for the blind people.
- C. Hellen Keller brought new courage to other people.
- D. Hellen Keller gave her dedication to the world.

30. "... she was stricken with a <u>severe</u> illness which left her blind and deaf." (paragraph 1) The underlined word is similar in meaning to

- A. mild
- B. rough
- C. chronic
- D. common

This text is for the following question 31 to 34

Once upon a time, there was a poor woman who had lost her husband and had a son named Malin Kundang. One day, Malin Kundang went sailing to other place. Ever since Malin Kundang leaving, his mother went to the shore everyday, waiting for Malin Kundang to return.

After years, her waiting came to an end when a luxurious ship docked at the shore. A young couple in extravagant clothes stepped down from the ship. Malin's mother was sure that the young man was her son. She tried to embrace him, but he threw her away. He didn't admit the woman as his mother.

Being denied and humiliated, Malin's mother cursed her son. After a moment, the luxurious ship was attacked by a hurricane and the cursed son turned into rock.

31. The old woman cursed her son because

- A. . he went to the shore everyday
- B. he docked his ship at the shore
- C. he denied and humiliated her
- D. he tried to embrace her

32. What is the main idea of paragraph 3?

- A. Malin Kundang was cursed by her mother
- B. Malin's mother got angry and turned into a rock
- C. Malin Kundang continued his journey
- D. The luxurious ship was attacked by a hurricane

33. Malin Kundang step down from the ship with his

- A. * son
- B. mother
- C. guards
- D. wife





Bahasa Inggris SMP/MTs

- 34. What can we learn from the story?
 - A. All mothers love their children.
 - B. Be careful with your angry mother.
 - C. Don't leave your mother alone.
 - D. Always respect your mother.

The following text is for question 35 to 38.

Sand and Stone

Ikhwan and Arif were walking through the desert. During some point of the journey, they had an argument and Ikhwan slapped Arif in the face. Arif was hurt, but he said nothing and wrote in the sand: "TODAY MY BEST FRIEND SLAPPED ME IN THE FACE."

They kept on walking and finally found an oasis. They decided to take a bath. Suddenly, Arif slipped on moss, hit his head and started drowning, but Ikhwan saved him. After Arif gained his consciousness, he carved on a stone" "TODAY MY BEST FRIEND SAVED MY LIFE."

Ikhwan asked Arif, "After I hurt you, you wrote in the sand and now, you carved it on a stone, why?"

Arif replied, "when someone hurts us, we should write it down in sand where winds of forgiveness would blow it away and when someone does something good for us, we must engrave it in stone where no wind can ever erase it.

- 35. Why did Arif carve on a stone? Because
 - A. they have an argument
 - B. his friend had hurt him
 - C. he wanted to forget it
 - D. he wanted to remember it
- 36. What is the main idea of the second paragraph?
 - A. They kept on walking until they found an oasis.
 - B. Arif slipped on moss and started drowning.
 - C. They slipped on moss and started drowning.
 - D. They like to write on the stone and sand.
- 37. What can you learn from the text above?
 - A. Forgive people and remember one's kindness
 - B. Learn to carve your benefits in stone
 - C. Learn to write your hurts in the sand
 - D. Do everything well for everyone
- 38. "... but Ikhwan saved him." (paragraph 2)

The underlined word refers to

- A. * the friend of the writer
- B. the friend who saved his friend
- C. the one who had been slapped
- D. one of the reader's friends





Bahasa Inggris SMP/MTs

The following text is for questions 39 to 42.

Gardenia plants are popular for the strong sweet scent of their flowers. Gardenia is the national flower in Pakistan. In Japan and China, the flower is called Kuchinashi (Japanese) and Zhi zi (Chinese).

Gardenia plants are evergreen shrubs. Their small trees can grow to 1-5 meters tall. The leaves are 5-50 centimeters long and 3-25 centimeters broad, dark green and glossy with a leathery texture. The flowers are in small groups, white, or pale yellow, with 5-12 lobes (petals) from 5-12 centimeters diameter. They usually bloom in midspring to mid-summer. Many species have strong aroma.

To cultivate gardenia as a house plant is not easy. This species can be difficult to grow because it originated in warm humid tropical areas. It demands high humidity and bright (not direct) light to thrive. It flourishes in acidic soil with good drainage and thrives on $20^{\circ}-23^{\circ}$ C during the day and $15^{\circ}-16^{\circ}$ C in the evening. Potting soils developed specifically for gardenias are available. It grows no larger than 18 inches in height and width when grown indoor. In climates where it can be grown outdoors, it can reach the height of 6 feet. If water hits the flowers, they will turn brown.

- 39. How tall is a gardenia tree?
 - A. 3-25 cm.
 - B. 5-12 cm.
 - C. 5-50 cm.
 - D. = 1 5 m.
- 40. What is the main idea of the last paragraph?
 - A. It is easy to plant a gardenia tree.
 - B. A gardenia plant needs high humidity.
 - C. It's not easy to plant gardenia as a house plant.
 - D. A good drainage is important for gardenia plant.
- 41. From the text we know that
 - A. people don't like the strong scent of flower
 - B. Gardenia is widespread in Asia
 - C. the flower is easy to plant
 - D. · the flower is expensive
- 42. "... because it originated in warm ..." (paragraph 3, line 10)

The underlined word refers to

- A. the flower
- B. * the species
- C. the soil
- D. the leaf





Bahasa Inggris SMP/MTs

For questions 43 to 45, complete the text with the correct word.

When I was at the 8th grade of Junior High School, my family and I went to Bali for three days. I (43) ... many experiences during the vacation. First day, we visited Sanur Beach in the early morning. We saw the beautiful (44) ... together. On the second day, we spent the day on Tanjung Benoa beach. We spent our last day in Sangeh. We enjoyed the green and shady forest (45) In the afternoon, we had to check out from the hotel. We went back home bringing so many amazing memories of Bali.

- 43. A. * had
 - B. spent
 - C. pulled
 - D. wanted
- 44. A. stars
 - B. moon
 - C. sunrise
 - D. sunset
- 45. A. strangely
 - B. curiously
 - C. quickly
 - D. pleasantly

For question 46 to 48, choose the suitable words to fill in the blanks.

Orchid is one of the most beautiful (46) ... on earth. Its trunk is thick and budding. The leaves are long, stiff and thick. The colour of this plant can be (47) ... by using crossing method. It can be white, purple, yellow or others. People like to use orchid as a decorative plant. Orchid usually grows (48) ... on a tree but it is not a parasite. It can only produce flowers not fruit.

- 46. A. plants
 - B. leaves
 - C. I flowers
 - D. trees
- 47. A. similiar
 - B. various
 - C. . famous
 - D. difficult
- 48. A. well
 - B. slowly
 - C. * fast
 - D. hard





Bahasa Inggris SMP/MTs

49. Arrange the sentences bellow into a correct paragraph.

- 1. We left our house at about 5 o'clock in the morning. We took a taxi to the railway station.
- 2. Finally our train came. All of us rushed to get on the train.
- 3. Last *Lebaran*, my family and I went hometown. We decided to take a train because it is more comfortable.
- 4. It took about 5 to 7 hours to get to our hometown. We enjoyed our journey.
- 5. We took the carriage no 3 according to our tickets.
- 6. But without any prior information, our train was late for about fifteen minutes, so we had to wait a bit longer.
- 7. After finding our seats we could sit comfortably.
- 8. We arrived at the station at six. Our train would leave at 6.40.

C.
$$3-1-8-6-2-5-7-4$$

D.
$$3-5-4-2-7-8-1-6$$

50. Arrange these sentences below into a good paragraph.

- 1. It was long.
- 2. My holiday was great.
- 3. My family and I visited my grandparents.
- 4. We stayed at my grandparent's house for five days.
- 5. We did a lot of things together.
- 6. After that we ate them.
- 7. We traveled by car.
- 8. We cooked and prepared our meals.

A.
$$1-4-5-8-6-2-3-7$$

B.
$$1-3-7-2-4-5-6-8$$

$$C_{.} = 2 - 1 - 3 - 7 - 4 - 5 - 8 - 6$$

D.
$$1-7-3-4-5-6-8-2$$